Select Board’s Meeting

Town of Bowdoin, Maine
12/05/2022
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Present were: / AL Z—\
Marc Bernier //

Deborah Marquis
Brad Totten

6:30 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative

Reviewed and signed Minutes for 11/28/2022. Motion to accept by Marc Bernier, second by Deborah
Marquis, all in favor.

Other Business:

David and Ellie Crosman of 1110 Main St. were in to request something be done about the gravel pit
behind their house. They stated that the owners, Randy Cyr and Scott Poirier, had put in a road (with
no silt fence} which was 15 feet from the edge of the stream. The owners are digging at late hours in
the night. Also, people have been using the pit to target practice.

The Board stated that their recourse is to go see DEP. The Town doesn’t have an ordinance to regulate
the pit. The Crossman’s asked about having an ordinance and the Board stated they should go see the
Planning Board to discuss writing an ordinance.

Deborah stated the State called looking for how many people had applied for the property stabilization
program. She gave them the number.

She called Cindy Namer and O’Donnells about doing assessing for the Town.

Brad stated there was going to be an ATV meeting about access routes in the Town of Topsham at 6:30
at the Topsham Town office on Dec. 15 if anyone was interested in going.



o Brad covered the Vault door with a tarp until he can talk with Tom Garrepy about putting the vault
door in the fire department bay. Also, Brad needs to talk with the contractor, Tyler, about a change
order for the addition.

Brad was in contact with the State about the Doughty Rd culvert, possibly getting a grant. The max that
a grant would cover, if we were eligible, would be $125,000.00. The State said that a concrete culvert
would be cheaper. Brad will be meeting with them on 12-13-2022. When he does meet with them, he
will also take them out to the Dead River Rd culvert to show them the culvert the State put in has sunk

about 2 feet.

Adjournment at 7:40PM. Brad Totten made a motion to adjourn, Deborah Marquis seconded and all in
favor.

Respectfully Submitted by Melanie R. Page



